Town of Killingly
Public Safety Commission

Meeting Minutes

March 29th, 2017
1. Call to order

Chairperson, Amy Shatney, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call

Members Present: Scott Clifford, Dylan Desmarais, Maurice Knorr, Amy Shatney and Tammy Wakefield.

Others Present: Kevin Ide, Town Council Liaison; Jason Anderson; citizen of Lake Road.  TFC Esposito, Resident Trooper, Randy Burchard, Fire Marshall 
And Randy Daggett, KB Ambulance were absent without notification.
3. Adoption of Minutes

A motion was made by Tammy Wakefield to accept the minutes of the March 29th, 2017 meeting.  Motion seconded by Maurice Knorr, passed unanimously.
4. Citizen Participation and Correspondence
Jason Anderson, of Lake Road suggested that the new police officer hold a Child Safety Seat Clinic. This would also serve as a meet and greet with the new officer.
I will inquire with the Department of Transportation Safety Program for a Child Safety Seat Grant. The officer has to be certified to run the clinic.
5.  Public Safety Updates
a) Resident State Trooper:  TFC Esposito was not in attendance.
b) Fire District: Kevin Ide presented the Dayville Fire Department stats. Very impressive with ten members responding per call.
c) Fire Marshal: Randy Burchard was not in attendance.
d) Ambulance: Randy Daggett was not in attendance. However Tammy Wakefield informed the commission that approximately 28 people received their CPR certification through a combined effort with the health department, KBA, PBA, Chamber of Commerce and business owners.
6. Old Business 
Still reaching out to QV Emergency Dispatch for representation at our meetings.
7. New Business
  There is now an Ad-Hoc Law Enforcement Commission in place.
  We also spoke of contacting WINY Radio for a public relations spot to get people involved with this commission.
8. Council Member Reports 
Kevin Ide spoke of the NTE benefit agreement and the grant to update the woman’s shelter.



9. Other 
Scott Clifford stated that with reports from all the fire departments we would   be able to know what is trending (i.e. CO calls, woodstove fires, illegal burning) and what the citizens of Killingly need: CO detectors, smoke alarms etc.
10. Adjournment
A motion was made by Tammy Wakefield to adjourn the meeting at 7:39 p.m. It was seconded by Maurice Knorr and passed unanimously.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Kiley

Executive Assistant
Town of Killingly
